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ITER Council Review Group provides external validation of ITER Project progress 

 
Paris, France (27 April 2016) – Convening for an Extraordinary Meeting, the ITER Council  
(IC) met in Paris to receive the assessment of the IC Independent Review Group (ICRG). The 
ITER Council recognized that the findings of the ICRG report provide external validation 
confirming that the Project is now going in the right direction, in a way that will allow for a 
sound, realistic and detailed proposal for schedule and associated cost up to First Plasma to be 
tabled for the next ITER Council (IC-18) in June 2016. The Council acknT
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Plasma and a high-level paper detailing the schedule from First Plasma to Deuterium-Tritium 
Operation. The ITER Council charged the Director-General with completing the refinement of the 
schedule and associated resources presented at IC-17, following iterations with Domestic Agencies and 
taking into account the recommendations of the ICRG report and the known constraints of the 
Members, in time for submission to the ITER Council in June 2016 (IC-18).   
 
The Council decided that the ICRG report be released immediately for the use of each Member’s 
Government.  
 
 
 
BACKGROUND TO THE PRESS RELEASE  
 
ITER—designed to demonstrate the scientific and technological feasibility of fusion power—

http://www.iter.org/

